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Dear Justice McClellan

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Royal Commission’s Issues
Paper 6 — Redress Schemes and Issues Paper 7 - Statutory Victims of Crime Compensation
Schemes.

The recent report by the Victorian Parliament’s Family and Community Development
Committee entitled Betrayal of Trust: Inquiry into the handling of child abuse by religious
and other non-government organisations analyses many of the questions raised in this
Issues Paper. The Victorian Commission for Children and Young People (CCYP) agrees with
the report’s conclusion that ‘it is important to develop an alternative justice approach
alongside the existing traditional civil justice avenues’ because of the ‘significant barriers to
victims pursuing claims through traditional civil litigation’. It is felt that a national redress
scheme would offer many benefits to victims, and the community, rather than enhancement
of statutory victims of crime compensation schemes.

REDRESS SCHEMES

Advantages and design of a redress scheme
The CCYP supports the establishment of an independent redress scheme which should exist
alongside other traditional remedies available through civil litigation.

Properly resourced and well-designed redress schemes can overcome many of the obstacles
which preclude or deter people from seeking compensation through civil litigation.

As noted in the Betrayal of Trust report, these obstacles include:

practical barriers such as the financial and psychological position of victims of criminal child
abuse, evidentiary issues relating to historical events, the difficulty in creating rights or
obligations under the civil law retrospectively and the sometimes limited outcomes that the

civil litigation system offers. (p.509)

Who should be able to access the redress scheme?

Any person who was sexually abused as a child should be able to access the redress
scheme. The CCYP acknowledges that the creation of such a broad scheme would go beyond
the terms of reference for the Royal Commission, as it would apply to all child sexual abuse,
whether or not such abuse occurred within an organisational setting. The knowledge gained
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